
Council News – December 2019: 
Telephone Box: 
Following on from the item in the last Newsletter the Council has received a 
comprehensive list of the necessary actions that need to be taken and carried out 
regularly if the box is purchased. An inspection of the box indicated that this 
would be a costly exercise and convinced Members that it would not be prudent 
to retain it so a request has been sent to B.T asking for the box to be removed 
when the telephone is disconnected. 
White Lodge Park: 
The Highways Department at Shropshire Council has advised the Parish Council 
that re-surfacing work will be carried out on the Estate starting on December 2nd. 
Information: 
Just a reminder that the Council meetings are held in the Village Hall and start at 
7.00pm on the second Tuesday of each month and that residents are welcome to 
attend and can raise items prior to the start of the official meeting with the next 
meeting scheduled for December 10th.. 
Agendas and Minutes of all meetings are published on the Council’s web site at 
www.shawbury-pc.gov.uk or you can contact the Clerk to raise issues by 
telephone, email or letter. 
Season’s Greetings: 
The Councillors, the Clerk and all those associated with the Council would like to 
wish everyone in the Parish a Happy Christmas and a Peaceful New Year. 
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